

**Virtual LUBGWMA Committee Meeting**

**2/8/2022**

**9:00am to 10:00am**

MEETING Link:

<https://oregonstate.zoom.us/j/93761262803?pwd=VkFvSmlsdkZiQ0haRDluRGllTzVwQT09>

**Meeting passcode**

950534

Agenda:

9:00 – 9:05 am - Call to order, review & approve last meeting minutes from 10/26/2021

9:10 – 9:30 am – Update by “data compilation” sub-committee members

9:30 – 9:35am – Request all sub-committee members to provide updates on action steps for respective committees for next meeting.

9:35 – 9:55 am – Open discussion time

9:55 – Schedule next meeting - Mid-April

10:00am –Adjourn

Alternate meeting information:

Phone Dial-In Information

+1 971 247 1195 US (Portland)

+1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma)

+1 301 715 8592 US (Washington DC)

Meeting ID: 937 6126 2803

Join by Polycom/Cisco/Other Room System

93761262803@zoomcrc.com

Minutes from October 26, 2021

MINUTES  
OCTOBER 26, 2021  
VIA ZOOM

The meeting was not recorded and the attendance list is not available.

Miff Devin called the meeting to order at 9:02 am and introductions were made. Minutes of the March meeting were dispensed with by a suggestion from Dan Dorran, since they are so old, at this point. There was no disagreement.

Scott Lukas- asked for input from members for content of future meetings.

Jana Compton-Compton.jana@epa.gov, gave a presentation on well sampling. Dan asked where the samples are/would be taken, at the well or tap? Jana said it varies and there isn't a standard. In the past, samples were taken at a variety of sources. Paige Haxton said there is no language that requires samples be taken at specific locations. Melissa Lindsay said locally, it was required the test me from the kitchen sink tap.

Kyle Waggoner presented on activities of the soil health grant.  
<http://www.umatillcountyswcd.com/soilhealth/soilhealthdemos.html>.

A Best Management Practice (BMP) has been developed and will be sent via the LUB email list. Randy Jones questioned what the economic component was for cover crops? Kyle responded to the question. Kyle presented a letter concerning the soil health grant for committee approval. Ray Ruijun Qin made a motion to approve the letter, seconded by Aaron Palmquist. A consensus was received.

JR Cook and subcommittee update. Ray Qin gave the update in JR's absence. Dan and Melissa said things are moving forward. Todd Jarvis updated the committee on a Scope of Work (SOW) and budget for OSU Sponsorship. He has some comments back from OSU to address.

Meghna Babbar-Sebens [presentation-meghna@oregonstate.edu](mailto:presentation-meghna@oregonstate.edu). Carla asked for an update of the committee and if this presentation topic applies to the goal of that committee. Scott Lucas responded with some explanation and will pass along the SOW to her. JR joined by phone and gave a quick overview of the new subcommittee.

The next meeting is scheduled for February 8, 2022. That date may conflict with the potato conference.

Minutes submitted by Janet Greenup, Morrow SWCD

Adjourned at 11:05 am.